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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2432

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Transportation

Brief*

HB 2432 would authorize Ducks Unlimited license plates 
for passenger vehicles and small trucks, to be issued on and 
after January 1, 2013.

Anyone  who  wishes  to  receive  a  Ducks  Unlimited 
license plate would pay a royalty amount of at least $25 but 
not  more than $100 to Ducks Unlimited for  use of its logo 
before receiving such a plate, in addition to regular license 
plate fees.

Ducks Unlimited would be required to pay the initial cost 
of developing the license plate.

Background

The state chairman of Kansas Ducks Unlimited testified 
in support of the bill. There was no other testimony.

The  initial  cost  of  developing  the  license  plate  was 
estimated  at  $20,000  in  the  fiscal  note  prepared  by  the 
Division of the Budget. Current law requires a guarantee of 
an initial issuance of at least 500 license plates. According to 
the fiscal note, the bill would increase revenues by $35,870 
with  expenditures  of  $24,780  to  design,  manufacture,  and 
ship the license plates.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


